
MINUTES FOR THE FEBRUARY 16, 2023 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township 

Municipal Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary and Ralph Rispoli/Supervisor. 

Kenneth Brenneman/Treasurer was absent. Road master Michael Fay was present. Nathan Karn, 

solicitor was present. 

 

Visitors:  Kent Wilson, Daryl Cole, David Deters, Sherry Waddington, Dorcas Johnson 

 

A motion was made by Ralph Rispoli to accept the minutes as written for January 19, 2023, 

seconded by Heather Flaig. 

 

A motion was made by Ralph Rispoli to accept the financial report and approval of bills to be 

paid and ratification of bills and intervening payroll paid in accordance with Resolution 2-17-

2022-02, seconded by Heather Flaig. 

 

River Front Drive- a 16’ cartway is needed before Penn Dot will allow the township to take over 

the road. The township will acquire more information before moving on with this. 

 

No action will be taken on a Solar Ordinance. According to our solicitor, this would be hard to 

enforce and regulate.  

 

A Dog Ordinance will be advertised before the next meeting for approval. 

 

Jamie Smith Minor Lot Re-Subdivision was presented and approved. Heather Flaig made a 

motion to approve the Re-Subdivision, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Oak Alley- There have been several complaints about activity happening on and around Oak 

Alley. 15 residents signed a letter asking the supervisors to take action. Complaints include over 

weight trucks using the alley, pieces of equipment using the alley, noise nuisances late at night, a 

lot of junk and vehicles surrounding the alley, trucks blocking the alley, excess water drainage 

coming from the back side of the alley. The township’s solicitor will look into a few things and 

further information will be obtained.  

 

Roadmaster Report 

An estimate for a 4x8 sign from US Municipal was $450-$500 for a sign on the side of the 

building facing Yellow Springs. Other estimates will be looked into. 

A flag pole with a light was suggested for out front. Prices will be gotten.  

Road Master is working on Road Inspections. 

Etna Furnace is still in need of paving. 

Cross Valley is needing some repair and maintenance. 

Road Master is still looking for another truck for sale.  

Road salt should last until next winter. 

 

Supervisors Report  

None at this time 

 



 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills and approve bills paid before the regular meeting with 

ratification, seconded by Ralph Rispoli.  

 

Heather Flaig made motion to adjourn at 8:09 pm, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


